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(Easter Break 29th March-12th April 2024)

Friday 1st March 2024

Headteacher’s Message

Timings of the day from January 2024

Dear Parents and Carers,

February has been another busy but productive month 

at TCC with our students continuing to impress us with 

their talents and efforts. Year 11 and 13 students are 

now very much focused on preparing for their 

examinations, working hard to ensure they succeed in 

the summer. Our various sports teams are representing 

the College in a range of fixtures, consistently 

demonstrating excellent teamwork and commitment. 

And a number of students are rehearsing for our 

upcoming production of We Will Rock you. 

There is a relatively short period of time now before the 

start of the summer exam season. It is therefore really 

important our Year 11 and 13 students utilise this time 

wisely to consolidate their knowledge and 

understanding of their subject areas, take on board the 

feedback they have received from their mock exams, 

attend interventions that have been put in place and 

make use of the revision sessions subject leads run on a 

weekly basis. If you have any concerns about your 

child’s mock exam results, please speak to their teacher 

and they will be more than happy to talk things through 

with you.

The unexploded bomb incident in Plymouth last week 

hit the national headlines and caused significant 

disruption for many. On the Friday things happened very 

quickly following the emergency alert sent to mobile 

phones at lunch time. Fortunately, the operation to take 

the bomb by military convoy to the Torpoint Ferry 

slipway, and then out to sea to safely detonate it, was a 

success. I would like to thank you for your support on the 

day as it was a very fast-moving situation.

Easter Break 29th March-12th 

April 2024



Our Post 16 Parents’ Evening was well attended last week, and at the time of writing we have our 

Year 10 Parents’ Evening on Thursday. These events provide an excellent opportunity for you to 

find out more about how your child is progressing, to share any worries or concerns you may have, 

and to understand how we can work together to give your child the best possible chance to 

succeed in their subject areas. 

Although the weather hasn’t been kind to us, the College hosted an excellent Year 8 and 9 

netball tournament on 20th February with seven teams entered from a number of local schools. 

With our Torpoint A and B Teams coming second and third respectively, and the tournament 

played in great spirit, this was a great result and well done to all those involved. Thank you to the 

parents who came along to support; I know the students really appreciated it.

Finally, the government published new guidance on 19th February regarding the use of mobile 

phones throughout the school day. As with many schools, we already have a clear policy in place 

that prohibits the use of mobile phones during the school day, including at break times, so there 

are no plans to change this policy. As with all policies, it will be subject to ongoing review but on 

the whole our children are very compliant with the rules we have in place.

Yours sincerely,

Dr Jeremy Plumb

Headteacher

: https://nextstepssw.ac.uk/subject-routes-poster-series/ 

Next Steps South West have a new ‘Subject 

Routes Poster’ Series with information that may 

be useful to parents/carers and students. Please 

find digital copies using the link below. 

https://nextstepssw.ac.uk/subject-routes-poster-series/


Ten Tors Training – Sunday 11th February

Students spent the first Sunday of their half term training for the Ten Tors Challenge. They successfully completed a circular 

route to and from Princetown, with the weather being more favourable this time round!. Although it turned a bit cold the 

visibility was good which helped many of those completing the walk unaccompanied. Well done to everyone.

Ten Tors Training - Saturday 24th and Sunday 25th February

Students were in College on Saturday completing their 3rd Ten Tors training day.  They had a packed afternoon of setting up 

camp, pacing and making pacing beads.  Later, sweets and chocolates were on offer for the winners of the quizzes on various 

aspects of training. 

On Sunday the teams embarked on a wet walk near Princetown.  Due to the poor weather conditions the students were not 

expected to complete all of the walk, but for the few hours they were out they experienced the worst that Dartmoor could offer. 

The decision was made to pull all the walkers off and they headed into Princetown where the Plume of Feathers kindly opened 

their doors early so that everyone could be treated to a hot chocolate. Spirits were soon lifted, and students and volunteers were 

able to warm up and dry out a bit before heading home.  Well done to the students and thank you to all our volunteers.



Girls Football Update

Some of our Year 7&8 PE 

students were disappointed to 

miss out on a football 

tournament hosted at Liskeard 

School in February as it was 

sadly postponed due to the 

heavy rainfall. 

The girls were due to play in a 

tournament against other 

schools in East Cornwall. 

However, the girls didn’t let the 

weather dampen their spirits 

and enjoyed their own football 

tournament at TCC instead. 

They had a 1-hour session on skill 

elements in football, and the 

second hour was a mini 

tournament. 

A new date for the tournament 

has been set for Wednesday 13th 

March and the girls are really 

looking forward to it.

If there is anyone who is 

interested in joining the girls 

football team then it isn’t too 

late!

Year 7&8: Wednesday 3.30-4.20

Year 9, 10, 11: Tuesday 3.30-4.20



Torpoint Students’ Success in UKMT Intermediate Maths Competition!

Fifty of our top mathematicians in Year’s 9,10 and 11 took part in the UK Intermediate Maths Challenge last 
month. The maths challenge is an hour paper that contains a variety of questions that involve puzzles, 
problems, logic as well as maths, which make them challenging and enjoyable to those taking part. It is a 
national competition with only the best mathematicians from all over the UK taking part. The paper is 
designed to challenge the most able students and get them to think about the maths skills that they need to 
use.

Congratulations to all the students that participated in the challenging competition. They all did very well and 
many students just missed out on awards. An amazing fifteen students did achieve Bronze, Silver or Gold 
Awards.

There were eight Bronze Awards in total. These were for Ella, Oscar and Ruben from Year 9, Charlie, Max, 
Joshua and Levvy from Year 10 and George from Year 11.

There were six Silver Awards  in total: 

- Josiah, Leo, Ashley and Jake in Year 11 all received Silver Awards.
- Jack was the only student in Year 10  to achieve a Silver Award and he also achieved Best in Year.
- Lincoln was the only student in Year 9 to achieve a Silver Award and he also achieved Best in Year.

Willow in Year 11 was the only student to achieve a Gold Award and she also achieved the title of Best in 

School!  An excellent achievement!

This is a fantastic set of results and well done to all of you!!



Year 8 Employer Encounter 

Students in Year 8 took part in the latest Employer Encounter on 8th February which also 

coincided with National Apprenticeship week. Students heard from a range of representatives 

from local businesses about the pathways available including opportunities for apprenticeships 

as an option after Year 11, or a degree apprenticeship after Year 13. Students considered the 

advantages of apprenticeships such as earning while you gain a qualification, but also 

considered the advantages of studying for a degree in higher education. Thank you to the 

business professionals who took time out of their busy diaries to meet and speak with our 

students.

Students heard about apprenticeships available with Babcock International Group, Becton 

Dickinson (BD) – with a former student who is currently completing an apprenticeship, Software 

Cornwall, Woollcombe Yonge Solicitors, the NHS Apprenticeship team from University Hospitals 

Plymouth NHS Trust and Colin Norman from Crystal Wood Consultancy and Steve Holcombe 

from Nevada Construction. 

Thanks again to Julie Putman, our Enterprise Advisor, for making more links to local employers 

and businesses for these events and to the students who took part. The next Careers event is 

planned for Year 10 in March!

Mrs Bray, Careers Leader
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